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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
December 15, 2020 

 
Due to a COVID-19 exposure to multiple staff persons, LCS was put into a closure on Monday 
November 30.  Through contact tracing it was determined that no Kindergarten staff had been exposed 
and Kindergarten students were allowed to return to the school on Wednesday December 2.  The 
preschool was out that entire week and returned on Monday December 7. Originally it was presumed 
that the pre-school would be out until December 9.  A change in the DPH recommendations for 
quarantining shortened the time students were not in school.  Parents at LCS and the District were 
kept informed of the situation by email and every parent of a pre-school student was contacted by 
phone individually at the onset to give them quarantine instructions as well as when they were to 
return.  During the time of quarantine for some staff, people from other buildings came in to assist 
and ensure students were receiving required services. The facilities staff did sanitize and deep clean 
the building.  Thanks to all for their help and cooperation. 
 
With the onset of snow, snow pants and boots are the order of the day for recess.  Thanks to our staff 
for all the efforts to help the students.  15 students needing to get ready to go outside is always a 
challenge. 
 
All of the students will be getting holiday treats that are being ordered through the Food Service 
program.  Cookie decorating will be the order of the day for kindergarten on December 21 and pre-
school on the 22nd.  Thanks to the Food Service staff of providing this opportunity for our students. 
 
The District has hired a cleaning service to come in after school to do the daily cleaning while the 
facilities staff deals with some quarantine requirements. 
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